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Southeast Guiding Coalition Members in Attendance: Olgamar Amor, Gary Hollands, Beth Brett,

Michelle Harada, Julia Brim-Edwards, Elizabeth Kennedy-Wong, Marisa Bryman, Tonya Arnold,

Josh Cody, Sheilagh Diez, Adriel Person, Eddie Wang, Maya Mori, Michael Rowell, Chris Gustafson,

Sarah Kincaid, Cathy Murray, Andy Jacob, Richard Smith, Ellie Russell, Beth Cavanaugh, Joe Mitacek,

Kristy Mize, Deanne Froehlich, Sam Wilcox, Michele Stahlecker, Alissa Roberts, Alissa McMaken Roberts,

Sondra Blair, Paulina Larenas, Leah Dickey

Central Office PPS Staff in Attendance: Judy Brennan, Karl Logan, Hassan Dornayi, Meisha Plotzke,
Natasha



2. To represent the SEGC to the Board of Education.
Omogbehin asks both A



Listening and Learning Report:

Listening and Learning Challenges: Led by Karina Ruiz, BRIC

Ruiz went over what was heard and the challenges

∙ Very limited participation in 15 planned affinity-based sessions

∙ COVID made in-person meetings not advisable

∙ BIPOC community is stretched thin and zoom fatigued

∙ BIPOC community is distrustful of process

∙ Review strategies to address this later in meeting

Key themes from Listening and Learning: Led by Karina Ruiz, BRIC

Ruiz talks to the Committee and shares what was heard and what schools should offer culturally dynamic

curriculum and activities that are reflective of the student body. She continues to talk about the richness

of experiences and perspectives offered by the diversity at Harrison Park is widely accepted as one of the

key features of the success of that school. Parents from other schools expressed a desire to see such

diversity in their neighborhood school.

∙ PPS should provide an equitable distribution of programs among all neighborhood schools. Where

you live should not dictate your child's educational experience.

∙ Critical importance of authentic interpersonal connections between students, families, and staff.

o If K-8 schools need to be broken up, keep K-5 kids together.

o The presence of community (language) liaisons to connect with BIPOC and historically

marginalized communities is critical.

Ruiz talks about how schools should foster environments where BIPOC students and families feel safe

and have ample social emotional support. She goes on to say schools have the necessary staffing ratios,

and instructional philosophies to promote Differentiated Instruction among students of all backgrounds,

ability levels, and learning styles.

Privilege should not drive access to programs: BIPOC and underserved families are disproportionately

impacted by transportation barriers, to the extent that it effectively limits school choice among these

communities.

Asking families to choose between schools with proximity to their home and those offering more robust

programs and service is unfair and disproportionately disadvantages BIPOC and historically underserved

communities.

She shares about the tension that everyone shares. As when talking about that tension with families,

asking doesn't make people choose.

The idea of Racial, ethnic, and cultural diversity is an asset to any school and crucial to making BIPOC

students and families feel welcomed, seen, and valued.

BIPOC kids have other students and staff that look like them. Representation.

Historical Devaluing of BIPOC Voices / Distrust of PPS' Processes / Accountability.

How do we ensure that the ultimate approach does not benefit one group at the expense of another?



Most Creative Science School (CSS) parents at (




